Joint Board of Directors HOA Meeting
LV1 and LV2

January 28, 2018
Opening
The Joint Board of Directors Meeting was called to order at 2:04 PM by Mark French, LV1 President.  The members were led in the Pledge of Allegiance. John Rogers led the members in a prayer.
Present
LV1 – Mark French, President; Dianne Viering, Vice-President; Karen Deitemeyer, Secretary; Camilla Sullivan, Membership Secretary; Jim Banks, Director
LV2 – Mike Roussel, President; John Rogers, Vice-President; Tammy Neal, Secretary
Minutes
The minutes from September 24, 2017 and November 19, 2017 were approved by both Boards.

Treasurer’s Reports
Treasurer’s reports for LV1 and LV2 were read and approved.
Membership Committee Reports
Camilla Sullivan reported that LV1 currently has 61 paid members. LV2 has ??? members.

LV1 will email their election ballot to paid 2018 members on or before February 11th and will hand deliver one to those members without email.  LV2 will hand deliver ballots to all of their paid members. 

LV1 will meet in the Carriage House on February 25th from 1:00 to 3:00 PM for the Annual Meeting.  LV1 has one Board seat open, and one nominee for the opening.  Camilla Sullivan, the nominee,  presented her resume to the attendees. 
LV2 will meet from 3:00 to 5:00 PM for their Annual Meeting.

Negotiation Committee
Karen Deitemeyer mentioned that 10 residents from LV1 have volunteered, and 3 from LV2.  She reminded LV2 that they need to choose a chairperson.  Each HOA will ultimately have 5 people who form the negotiation committees.
Old Business

Mark French made the following comments:

“As before, we will have a floating microphone for you to use and another for us. For our secretary’s benefit, please state your name and street address. To keep things moving, everyone will get 3 minutes. Please avoid repeating your point. If I need to, I have a stop watch. I will repeat the question from the floor in case it wasn’t clear for everyone.
“And, while everyone is welcome to our HOA meetings, we really can’t be asked to go to bat for you with management unless you are a member. Become a member! It’s $10 a year for LV1 and $20 for LV2.  LV2 has fewer potential members, but their yearly costs are similar to LV1’s. With negotiations starting next year there is strength in numbers and… you’ll feel more involved in your community. For LV1 see Camilla Sullivan. You can also download the form for LV1 online at: www.lv1hoa.com Check out the site and all the work Carol Timko puts in it.
“Please see Camilla Sullivan to join LV1-HOA or Mike Roussel for LV-2.”
New Business
(From meeting that Mark French and John Rogers had with Ryan Brower)

A: Generic Topics:

· AT&T is installing a state of the art fiber optic system throughout the park. This system will be fiber optic right to your house. Super high internet speeds will be possible.

· The new lights poles on the boulevard of entrance one (Lantern Boulevard) were installed a couple of weeks ago.  Six new parking lot poles and lamps are ordered; the money is available; the contractor expects installation in 4 to 6 weeks.

· A row of palms will be planted in front of the new vinyl fencing on the north end of the park.

· Everyone with storm-related repair issues has been contacted – most are waiting for insurance money. FEMA money or to have a contractor return their calls.

B: Security
· Cars being keyed - contact the office immediately! They may or may not be related, but call and pass your information on. Better yet, stop in and fill out a Resident Concern Form, get Jean to sign it, photocopy it and keep one for yourself. You’ll hear this repeated frequently… if you see something, say something! A call to the sheriff would be a good idea along with letting Courtesy Patrol know too. An active situation? Call 911.
· If you have an issue with the young lady who may have harassed you or others, call the office and ask for Ryan. This is a HIPPA issue and we cannot discuss it.

· The shooting – this was a domestic issue.  Cal-Am is taking a very aggressive stance against the homeowner.  The suspect is in jail.  Again – if you see something, say something.  Call the Sheriff first, then courtesy patrol, and your neighborhood watch captain.  Do not just post it to Nextdoor Neighborhood.
· The “tagging” or spray painting – a couple of young people came over the north wall.  The surfaces were repainted within 24 hours as required.

· Gates – we discussed several types of gates with Ryan.  He will push the idea up the corporate chain of command, but gates will be very expensive. He suggested that this might be a good negotiation discussion point to make.

· Neighborhood Watch co-chairs Jackie Brown and Alan Hasman informed the group that the Neighborhood Watch signs are now up at all 3 entrances; that the various sections are beginning to have section meetings; that more block captains are needed; that there will be a community-wide meeting March 8th.  They will have tips in each months Village Voice newsletter. Because the Sheriff’s office was notified of the keying issues, they have temporarily increased their patrols here.
Open Discussion

Secretary’s note:  Items marked with *** will be discussed with Mr. Brower this week.
· Mike Roussel suggested that instead of golf carts, the courtesy patrol have a car***
· John Rogers asked if the entrance cameras are monitored on a regular basis***
· Chris Roland asked when Cal-Am will address the issue of flooding along the I-95 wall*** Also reminded people to use a flashlight when out walking at night and not to dress in total black – too hard for drivers to see them and is very dangerous.
· Frank Malamisura commented that the flooding issues which we had were not due to any negligence on Cal-Am’s part -the St. John’s Water Management District controls the flow of water.

· Jim ?(lot 379) asked if the county sprays for mosquitos and if Cal-Am sprays for weed control in our yards.  The County does spray for mosquitos, but Cal-Am does not do weed control.

· Connie Hinton brought up feral cats and there was a long discussion about them and what can be done.  Many residents chimed in.  But the problem is two-fold.  (1) people move and many leave their cats behind, to fend for themselves.  (2) residents feel sorry for the cats and start to feed them.  Right now Brevard County’s policy is to spay or neuter any feral cat that is brought to them, but they then return them to the area from which they were caught.  However, this policy is not popular and may be changed in the future.
· Ceil Robertson (?) reminded people to pick up after their dog.

· Babe Horn stated that she would like to know Cal-Am’s policy of people renting out a room.  Do the renters go through the background check?*** She also brought up the number of window air-conditioners she has seen which are against Cal-Am’s regulations***.

· Frank Mijares suggested that the 30-day camera tapes be sent to the cloud for longer documentation.*** He also suggested that we have a security overnight.***

· Reggie Groeneveld suggested a change from the hours that the courtesy patrol operates now to 10:00 or 11:00 PM to 5:00 or 6:00 AM, since that is when most of the incidents appear to be happening***

· Several members remarked that Ryan is the most responsive manager we have had in years and that if we approach him with courtesy and respect, he will respond in kind.

Adjournment
Motion to adjourn by Karen Deitemeyer and seconded by Jim Banks.  Meeting adjourned at 3:15 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,

Karen Deitemeyer, Secretary LV1
